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REUNION BULLETIN

Before I begin with the news, here's the latest word on our scheduled 10th-year
reunion, still set for June 23-25, at Darrow.

Through the letter I sent out, and Frank Rosenberg's efforts on the telephone, we
have been able to contact about half of you out there. It's already obvious that the
reunion will draw a good turnout; a list of those who are planning to come is below.
Take a look at the list ; isn't there somecne on it you'd really like to see again?
Now's your chance. If you're one of the many who haven't replied yet, or if vou haven't
decided whether you can make it back in June, let me urge vou again to be there! It
is sure to be a good reunion, and it can easily be a great one--especially if you're
part of it!

There is a coupon at the end of the last page that vou can clip and mail to Frank
Rosenberg if you've just recently made up your mind to come to the reunion. But it
isn't necessary to register in advance to attend--all you have to do is be there!
Don't forget, there will be rooms provided in dorms for anyone who wants to stay
overnight at the school. We hope that'll be a big group!

Here's the list of people planning to attend, as of May 8,1972. (* = plus wife;

#% = plus wife and kid(s).) The following say they are definitely coming: Bill
Anthony*, Scott Leake*, Bob Lang**, Denny Hopper®*, John Castellani#*#*, Joe Coffee®#,
Frank Rosenberg®, Ned Groth*®, (I'm gonna drive 3,000 miles just to see vou meatheads;
how about that?); John Joline*, Ron Emery, and Coach Harry Mahnken, These people

say they probably will be there: Jim Mithoefer®*, Jim "Rabbi" Wright#%*, Dick Nunley#®%,
Des McCracken. In addition, a number of people may be there if they can: Huib Sou-
tendijlk, John Prentiss®*, Gib Manchester#** 6 John Ho, and Dave Benson¥,

This list already totals up to quite a crowd. And I know there are many others
wio 1ive witlilu an easy day's drive oOf Darrow wio may drop over, even though they have
not replied to the notice that was sent out. Hope between now and then, if vou haven't
already done so, you'll make plans to be there too. See vou on the 23rd of June!!

NEWSLETTER

This was the fifth straight year of this endeavor, and the number of responses to
my request for news declined somewhat; maybe people are running out of news after fiwve
years, or perhaps it was because I didn't have a chance to send out "reminders' this
time. Howewer, I did get second-hand news on a large number of people this year, which
I'm gladly passing on, (If I say something inaccurate about vou, it's vour own fault
for not writing directly to give me the facts.)

The news 1s presented in order of arrival, faculty & students integrated. The first
few are left over from last spring, letters that got in too late for the previous edition.
Better late than never!

DIANA SPENCER wrote last spring to say that JOHN (no longer known as Klondike, if
he's lucky) was teaching at Dana Hall School in Wellesley, Mass., where he was enjoy-
ing innowvative teaching opportunities at the all-girls aschool. Pupils ineluded Mayor
Lindsay's daughter. John, Di, and their two daughters, Abby (now 8) and Kimberley (4),
live off-campus at 20 Oxbow Rd., Wellesley Hills.

Last spring, they were planning to wisit Di's parents in Switzerland over the Christ-




mas vacation (her father is ambassador there.) The y ususally spend the summers at
a farm they own near Sturbridge; perhaps they'll be close enough to drop in at Darrow
for our reunion this year.

STEVE and SALLY SWENSON have two sons now: Peter, 4%, and Carl, just turned 2. Steve
finished his dissertation and got his Ed.D. from B.U. in May of 1970; in addition to
his full-time job as psychologist for the Corvallis, Oregon, school system, he taught
a course at Oregon State University last yvear. He says he'd love to teach more, and
has the urge to do someski coaching again, but has only a finite amount of time. 1In
non-working intervals. Steve and Sally have been taking advantage of the abundant ocut-
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door recreation opportunities that Oregon has to offer, car-camping in summer, skiing
the Cascades in the winter, and leading cross-country ski outings for a local Sierra
Club chapter. They are looking forward to the day when the boys will be old enough
to go along on more rugged back-pack and x-c ski trips.

Steve, Sally & family live at 1230 N.W. 13th St., Corvallis, Ore. 97334

DON SUTHERLAND wrote last May to say that he and MARIE had had a busy and fulfilling
year. Don described daughter Janet (now 6) as a bundle of energy, likely to grow up
to be a ballet dancer; in son Mark (3), he saw a future tackle. Don quit his job with
the Navy Department in the summer of 1970, and went to work for the Natiomal Ciwil
Service League, a non—-profit private organization that works for reform in govermment.
His work involved travelling to various cities in the southeastern U.S5. to help local
governments set up manpower training programs.

Don & Marie reported running into Mike Fach '63 and his wife, Mike is executiwve
director of a management consulting firm in Washington D.C. The Sutherlands usually
travel up to Darrow each spring, but they've missed the trip the last two vears. Our
reunion may be an attraction they can't pass up, this time. Meanwhile, if you are
in the D.C. area, you can look up Don & Marie at 810 Blossom Dr., Rockville, Md. 20850.

Rev., T. GUTHRIE SPEERS was associated with a news event last summer, which should
interest all old-time Darrow Boys. Dr. Speers' daughter-in-law, Susan Savage Speers
(Mrs. T.G.S. Jr.),was elected a trustee of Princeton University; she and another lady
chosen at the same time are the first women ever to serve on the Princeton Board. If
any of you are wondering, Susan is from the same family of Savages who have served
Darrow for many vears. Her father (William L. Savage) and her brother (Arthur Savage)
are, respectively, a former Darrow Trustee and a present Darrow Trustee. Susan is a
niece of Mrs. Heyniger, and a cousin or an aunt (I'm not sure which) of Harry L. Savage,
who was a senior at Darrow when some of us were there as freshmen. To round out the
story, Dr. Speers himself, once chaplain at Darrow, was also a Princeton Trustee at
one time.

In other news, Dr. Speers is still active as a minister, preaching to congregations
as a substitute or guest pastor. He and Mrs. Speers deliver meals to shut-ins for a
program known as Meals-on-Wheels. They maintain two residences, at 6 Olmstead Green
in Baltimore, and in Center Sandwich, N.H. They travel to the Albany area occasionally
to visit their daughter, who is head of counselling at Emma Willard School in Trov;
this lets them keep up on Darrow events. Dr. Speers regrets that he won't be able to
attend our reunioni one reunion-is enough this wear, and just for contrast, he'll be
going to his 60th reunion at Princeton.

Along about Christmas-card time, I heard from CARL and FRANCIE SHARPE, who have a
new address: Box 183, Queechylake Dr., Canaan, N.Y. 12029, I have not been enlightened
as to what they are doing there. Their card said rthey had run into CARL BRAUN and DES
McCRACKEN in a restaurant near Darrow. That Carl also has a new address, 199H King's
Park Dr., Liverpool, N.Y. 13088, Des is still at Darrow. With luck, we should see
all three of them at the reunion this spring, although we haven't heard from any of
them since the Christmas card.

LARZ and MARYLOU ANDERSON sent a card saying "We're all fine and the children doing
nicely in school." The Andersons still live at 4006 Mendenhall Dr., Dallas, Tex. 75234







